

www.rotary.org www.rotary5495.org

Prescott Frontier Rotary Club





Nov. 23, 2021

Meets Tuesdays
Online via Zoom 12:00pm
& at the Prescott Resort

Making A Difference for Prescott's Kids & Beyond!

2021 **-** 2022 **OFFICERS**

PRESIDENT:

Danny Machado 350-0812

PRESIDENT ELECT:

Lori Dekker 760-807-2231

SECRETARY:

Mike Hannan 415-310-2476

TREASURER:

Natasha Prescott 899-6926

PAST PRESIDENT:

Mary Fusinski 239-0211

CLUB ADMINISTRATION:

Craig Hutchinson 925-6936

PUBLIC RELATIONS:

Wendi Lancy 661-993-0691

MEMBERSHIP:

Linda Sweeney 408-639-9266

R.I. FOUNDATION:

Ken Caplin 714-504-2984

YOUTH SERVICES:

Liberty Casarez 951-623-3389

SERVICE PROJECTS:

Mike Payson 379-5105

Nov. 16, 2021

Linda Crogan led the Pledge of Allegiance and the Rotary 4-Way Test . Craig Hutchinson offered the invocation.

GUESTS: Visitors included but may not be limited to Joe Sweeney, Carl Marsh, Jacque Price and the Honorable Kenton Jones. Kenton served with distinction as a Superior Court Appointee to the AZ Court of Appeals, Humane Society Chairman and past President of the Prescott Frontier Rotary Club.

DRAWING: Bob Joslyn won the drawing for \$10 and in a blink of an eye drew the **\$420.00 Jackpot winning** Ace of Spades! **CONGRATULATIONS BOB!** This week the Jackpot is \$100.00 and 52 cards in the deck.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Eric Moss reminded everyone of the G4G wrap up party at his home (4763 Sharpshooter Way, Prescott). Appetizer and dessert contributions are welcome.
- Danny Machado reminded everyone to sign up for the Holiday Dinner on Dec. 15th at 5:30 PM. The deadline to sign up is Dec. 1st.
- Ken Caplin thanked everyone that has participated in the Foundation Match donation program. He reminded everyone of the Rotary 101 webinar that provides a comprehensive introduction to the RI Foundation.
- Mike Payson sadly reported that there were no Rotarian participants in the recent Veterans Day Parade. Our veteran members are invited to participate in the Christmas Day Parade on Saturday, Dec. 4th beginning at 1 PM. He also shared that the club will participate in the Salvation Army bell ringing program at the Gail Gardner Walmart and True Value Hardware stores on Dec. 4th, 11th and 18th from 2 to 6 PM. Interested club members may also participate in the Wreaths Across America program on Sat, Dec. 18th beginning at 10 AM. Mike shared that he was contacted by an individual interested in renting a Prescott area property.
- Wendi Lancy presented a framed thank you poster signed by the Mt. View Nursing Home staff. Our club membership will have another opportunity to sing Christmas carols, share gifts and visit with Mt. View Nursing Home senior residents.

PRESENTATION: Mike Kimmel & Becky Mitchell; Agape House of Prescott Mike Kimmel is the Agape House Executive Director. Mike has served for 25 years in organizations that help homeless individuals rebuild, transform and become self sufficient members of society. Mike also has 37 years of computer engineering team management experience for large corporations.

Becky Mitchell is the Agape House Administrative Director. Becky graduated from Mount Vernon Nazarene University with a double major in Business Administration and Sociology Community Development. Following graduation, she has served in diverse inner-city and transitional housing programs that support youth and homeless populations. Mike & Becky shared that the focus of the Agape House program is to help transform homeless families into functional members of society. By "fixing little things" parents are able to break cycles of failure often a result of domestic violence and addiction. Agape House programs begin with the provision of a safe, yet structured, environment. Their mentoring programs include financial and parental counseling that aids to rebuild lives through a focus on education and employment preparation. Agape House partners with local businesses and individuals, often retired teachers and counselors, to provide critical life skills and mentoring services SGT-AT-ARMS: Linda Crogan presented a plethora of historic and academic questions related to the Thanksgiving holiday. Luckily for to those that were paying attention, the questions were easily answered from the cheat sheet Linda distributed to each table.

CLUB SERVICE SLATE

Nov. 23 Nov. 30 Dec. 7 Will Fisher Grayden Guilford TBD Check In: Greeter/Mic: Donna Phillips **David Hilton TRD** Sgt-at-Arms: Martin Gottlieb **TBD Linda Mast Robert Wertz Robert Wertz Robert Wertz** Reporter:

Join us Tuesday at Noon for the Zoom Meeting PLEASE NOTE THE ZOOM INFORMATION:

Meeting ID: 836 3954 7753 Passcode: fCW6pW

UPCOMING EVENTS

Dec. 7: Annual Meeting Dec. 15: Club Holiday Dinner Jan. 19: Rotary Social

Feb. 16: Valentine Social

UPCOMING PROGRAMS

Nov. 23: Rocky Coronado;

Be Connected

Nov. 30: Ann Balowski; Heroes and Horses

SERVICE ABOVE SELF